The Honorable Nikki R. Haley August 22, 2016
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

The Scouts, Leaders and members of the Committee of Boy Scout Troop 340 take great
pleasure in announcing that:

Having completed the requirements for, and having been examined by an
Eagle Scout Board of Review
James Patrick Brady
was found worthy of the rank of Eagle Scout.

In honor of this achievement, we have scheduled an Eagle Scout Court of Honor for Saturday,
August 27, 2016 at 3:00 pm in the Lexington Baptist Church Chapel, 308 East Main Street
Lexington, SC.

We would appreciate a letter or certificate acknowledging his achievement. We will compile it
with other acknowledgements and place in a scrap book commemorating this special occasion.
Acknowledgements can be mailed to 527 Oxford Court Lexington, SC 29072

Thank you for taking time from your extremely busy schedule to help this community
recognize the achievements and service of Eagle Scout James Patrick Brady.

Sincerely,

Terry L. Brady
Assistant Scoutmaster
Troop 340



